
Call of the Election of the Candidate to Be Nominated as the 

Rector of Tomas Bata University in Zlín 
 

The Academic Senate of Tomas Bata University in Zlín 

called the election of the candidate to be nominated as the TBU Rector, 

and that at its meeting held on 5 June 2018. 

 

The election will be held in compliance with the valid Election Rules for the election of the 

candidate to be nominated as the Rector 

(Appendix No. 2 to the TBU AS Election Rules). 

Instructions for the submission of nominations (Article 3 of the Election Rules for the election 

of the candidate to be appointed as the Rector): 

1) The following persons can nominate candidates to be appointed as the Rector: 

a) All members of the TBU academic community 

b) All members of the TBU Board of Governors 

The nominators can nominate more than one candidate. 

2) The nominators are required to submit their nominations in writing on the nomination 

form to the Chairman of the Election Commission in a sealed envelope marked NÁVRH 

REKTOR, and that to the address given below: 

Mgr. Lenka Drábková, Ph.D.  
Chairman of the Election Commission 
Tomas Bata University in Zlín 
Faculty of Humanities 

      Štefánikova 5670 
760 01 Zlín 
Czech Republic 

The nominations must include the following information: 

a) Name and surname of the candidate including academic degrees, age, current post 

and employer of the nominated candidate 

b) Consent of the candidate to his/her candidacy 

c) Name, surname and signature of the nominator  

d) Date of submission of the nomination 

3) The nomination form is available in printed form at the Information Desk of the U13 

building, nám TGM 5555, Zlín, and also in electronic form on the TBU Official notice 

board – link “Election of the Candidate to Be Nominated as the Rector” 

Deadlines: 

The nominations of candidates to be appointed as the TBU Rector must be submitted and 

delivered to the Chairman of the Election Commission before 10:00 on Monday, 8 October 

2018. 



The Election Committee will draw up a list of candidates from the nominations received 

that are in accordance with the requirements as set in Paragraphs 1 and 2 of the Instructions for 

the Submission of Nominations. The list of candidates will be published on the TBU official 

notice board at 12:00 on 8 October 2018. 

The meeting of the TBU academic community, at which all candidates included in the list 

will present their election programmes and reply to the questions posed by the present members 

of the TBU academic community, will take place in the Assembly Hall (Academia Centre, U2 

building, Mostní Street 5139 in Zlín) at 13:00 on Thursday, 11 October 2018. 

Before the beginning of the meeting, all candidates born before 1 December 1971  

or 1 December 1971 must submit to the Chairman of the Election Commission a certified copy of 

the Certificate issued in compliance with § 9 Paragraph 1 of the Law No. 451/1991 Coll., which 

specifies other qualifications for selected posts in state authorities and institutions in the Czech 

and Slovak Federal Republic, Czech Republic and Slovak Republic (“lustration certificate”) and 

a signed declaration of honour in compliance with § 4 Paragraph 3 of the Law No. 451/1991 Coll. 

A sample form is available on 

 http://www.mvcr.cz/clanek/formulare-ke-stazeni-326102.aspx?q=Y2hudW09MTI%3d). 

The election of the new Rector will be held at a regular session of the TBU Academic 

Senate, to take place on Tuesday, 16 October 2018. 

http://www.mvcr.cz/clanek/formulare-ke-stazeni-326102.aspx?q=Y2hudW09MTI%3d

